
 

 

 

 First Presbyterian Church of Griffin was officially constituted, as the record states, 

ñOn Saturday before the fourth Sabbath in November, it being the 27th day, 1841, agreeable to 

an appointment of Flynt River Presbytery.ò  The new church was to ñlive together in unity as 

Christians and also to aid as God might enable them in supporting the gospel.ò 

 Sunday, November 27, 2016 will be 175 years since those words were written.  No 

doubt, the first congregation hoped and prayed that our Lordôs impact through them would 

continue to this day.  Praise God that their hopes came true and their prayers were answered.  

We commit to building on this legacy of faith in our generation (Acts 13:36). 

 

Celebrating Our Heritage and Rejoicing in Our Future with you, 
 

Pastor Drew  

Philippians 1:3-6 

NEWS 
 

November 2016 

Pastor Drewôs Views: 175 years!  

Celebrating our Heritage ÿ  
 
 
 

Rejoicing in our Future 
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Hours  of S ervice  

Goa l : 1 7 5  h ours 
Satu rday, October 29  ï  

Sa tu rday, Novem ber 5 
 

Covered  Dis h  S up p er   

a nd   

Ce lebra t ion  of Hours  of S ervice 
Wedn esday, Novem ber 9 

6 :00  p .m . 

Celebrating our Heritage ï 

 Rejoicing in our Future 

Com m unit y  Th a nk s g iving  S ervice 
FPC San ctu a ry 

Su n day, Novem ber 20 

4 :00  p .m . 
 

Enjoy  Th a nk s g iving   

w i t h  y our  Fa m i ly 
Th u rsday, Novem ber 24 

 

Aft ernoon Mus ica l  Progra m 
Satu rday, Novem ber 26 

3 :00  p .m . 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS  

 

As we celebrate our 175th birthday, we look forward to all of the festivities and thank God for all of 

the blessings poured out on this church over the years. We hope all of the community will celebrate 

with us. 
 

In addition to all we are doing for ourselves, we want to give back to the community. From Sat, Oct 

29th through Sat, Nov 5th we hope our members will give a total of 175 hours of volunteer work to 

the community. This can be any place you are already volunteering or some place you have never 

been. We will provide suggested places, such as Rushtonôs Hope, Christian Womenôs Center, Habi-

tat for Humanity, Salvation Army or visiting nursing homes. Anything off the church property will 

count. If you are physically unable to do volunteer work, prayers are always important. 
 

On Sat, Nov 5th we will have a chart to tally the hours and expect to see it rise above the 175 hour 

mark. Be thinking about what you want to do and how you can add to the total. We can do this!! 

You are all invited to the celebration of our 175th Anniversary during the week of November 20th.  

Many invitations have been sent, and we need all of our members to help us celebrate. 

1 7 5t h  Ce lebra t ion  S ervice 
Su n day, Novem ber 27 

11 :00  a .m . 

Lu n ch eon  to Follow 

(dead lin e for  lu n ch eon  reserva t ion s  is  Nov. 10 th ) 

175 Hours of Service 
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Worship 
 

We will recognize and honor our veterans on 
Sunday, November 13th.  If you are a veteran 
or on active duty, in the Reserves, the Na-
tional Guard, or have a child or grandchild 
serving in one of these, please email your in-
formation to millie@fpcgriffin.org or fill out 
ÔÈÅ ÆÏÒÍ ÉÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙȭÓ ÂÕÌÌÅÔÉÎȢ   If you know of 
a church member who was a veteran and has 
gone to be with the Lord, please fill out the 

ÍÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ ÓÅÃÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÒÍ ÓÏ ÔÈÁÔ ×Å ÍÁÙ ÈÏÎÏÒ ÔÈÅÍȟ ÁÌÓÏȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕÒ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÈÁÓÎȭÔ 
changed since last year, there is no need to submit a form this year. 

Stewardship & Finance 

Stewardship Sunday  
 

will be Sunday, November 13th. Please fill out 

your stewardship cards and turn them in. A 

lot has been asked of you, and a lot has been 

accomplished from updating our heating and 

air, putting in the new parking lot and paying 

off our debt. Now it is time to re-invest finan-

cially in the God-given mission of our church. 

Session has prayerfully determined that we will 

need $376,459 to this in 2017.  Please give 

generously in faith. 
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Youth 
Thank You!  

Bigger or Better was a great success!!! The youth had a great time playing the game, and I 

think they also had a great time talking with all of you. It is just a testament to how much this 

congregation cares for the students here, that we had some many families volunteer to be on 

the map. And because we had so many houses, I am sure a few homes did not get visited. So 

I wanted to take some time and thank each of you for being willing to take part in the game. A 

special thank you to Chris and Carol Daniel for hosting the after party for the event. It was a 

blast as always!! 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Coming up in November, on the 13th we are having a karaoke battle night. It is going to be a 

little of everything. Weôll have some country, rock, oldies, and whatever else we can find. It is 

going to be a great night. There could be some stiff competition, but I am planning on taking 

home the championship trophy. 

November 

Ushers 
 

Doug Brown, Captain 

Wendy Biddle 

Michael Biddle 

Pat Brown 

Sid Esary, Alternate 

November 

Childrenôs Message 
 

Nov. 6 - Diane Gordon 

Nov. 13 - Sid Esary 

Nov. 20 - Drew Elling 

Nov. 27 - Wendi Kirby 

We serve in November 

November 

Church Preschool Workers 

(age 2 - K)  
 

Nov. 6 - Doug & Rachel Tingle 

Nov. 13 - Stewart & Allison Esary 

Nov. 20 - Bill & Mary Johnson 

Nov. 27 - Lynn Spencer & Judy Hamilton 

Communion Servers 
 

November 6th  
 

Lou Baldwin, Captain 

Marion Musser 

Art Hammond 

Tim Brown 

Bob Gordon 

Pat Brown 

Bob Bugg 

Doug Brown 

Chip Reahard 

Russell Johnson 
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Communion will be served on 

Sunday, November 6th and 

Sunday, November 27th. 

Elder in Charge 
 

Lou Baldwin 

Communion Servers 
 

1st Sunday in Advent 

November 27 
 

Doug Tingle, Captain 

John Allison 

Janice Aiken 

Roger Soons 

Ina Jones 

Charlotte Thacker 

Diane Gordon 

Ivan Betz 

Tom Baynham 

Gary Hollums 



  November is a busy month ... 
 

   November 2nd  - Congregational Care is taking the Explorer class to Dauset 

Trails for an outing around 10:30 in morning.  Anyone interested in going with us, 

please contact Tim Brown. 

     

   November 9th is our church wide Thanksgiving dinner, CC will provide Turkey 

and Ham.  Please bring all the fixings.  We will reveal and celebrate our ñ175 hours 

for 175 yearsò challenge. We will sômores by the fire after dinner.  Come enjoy the 

fellowship and see just how many hours we were able to do together in our commu-

nity. 

     

    November 20th after the Thanksgiving service at 4 PM, light refreshments will 

be served in the Traylor room. 
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Congregational Care 

Staff Appreciation 
 

It's the time of year when we reflect on how 

thankful we are for our blessings.  The staff at 

First Presbyterian are certainly a true blessing 

for all of us.  Starting this week and through 

Sunday, November 13, there will be baskets 

in the narthex for each of the seven staff 

members.  Let's show our gratefulness by 

giving them some token of our appreciation.  Homemade goodies, cards, tickets 

or gift cards are a few ideas.   We will present them with their baskets on No-

vember 13.   

Administration & Personnel 

Important Dates 
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11/10/1984 - Bob & Roi Bugg 

11/11/2006 - Matthew & Tiffany Doran 

November Birthdays 
 

2 - Marty Lang 

4 - Michael Rockholt 

6 - Myles Crumpler 

11 - Kameron Hamby  

12 - Konrad Li 

16 - Sharon Norris 

17 - Georganne Dougherty 

22 - Joanne Sprayberry 

23 - Jim Skinner 

24 - David Kirby 

25 - Drew Elling 

25 - Karen Chipman 

30 - Anne Mixon 

30 - Jessica Key 

Session meetings: 
 

The next Session meeting will be Sunday, November 6th after worship. 

The next Session prayer meeting will be Sunday, November 13th at 9:15 am. 

Just a reminder 
 

The church leadership team/staff meets every 

Tuesday morning from 10-11 a.m. 

The office is closed at noon every Friday. 

Daylight Savings Time  
 

Time change Sunday will be November 6th.    

Fall back an hour.  Donôt forget or you will be early to church Sun-

day morning! 



Christian Education 

November Church-wide Memory Verse 
His master replied, "Well done, good and faithful servant!  You have been faithful 

with a few things; I will put you in charge of many things.  Come and share your 

master's happiness.    

  Matthew 25:21 
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Women of the Church Bible Study 
 

The Women of the Church Bible Study will meet  

November 14 at 10:15 

in Fellowship Class Room for fellowship and study.   

Scriptures to be discussed are  
 

Luke 4:14-30 

and 

Acts 2:1-8:22-24 
 

Please read the book of Luke before reading your lesson. 
Bring your Bible and your Study Book.   

All women of the church are invited. 

Welcome to Hope Town  
 

This month in Hope Town, we will be exploring the Parable of the Good Steward (also 

known as the parable of the talents). What does it mean to be a steward and what makes a 

steward good or bad? We can look all the way back to the example Joseph left. It was his 

good stewardship that saved his family and the nation of Egypt during a devastating fam-

ine.  What made him such a good steward? He was faithful to the king he served, but even 

more so, he honored God even when he thought it might cost his life.  So one key to being a 

good steward of all God has given us is faithfulness.  

 

This month the kids will be soaking up all the truth of Matthew 

25:14-30 by comparing and contrasting the three stewards in this 

parable.  Parents and grandparents, it would be great if you could 

talk with your children about what a steward does (cares for an-

other person's treasure). Maybe you can talk to them about how the 

choices they make can help them be good stewards as well as.  

 

See you at 9:45 in Hope Town!  

Facilities 
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Library  

Re-organization 
 

Over the years, members have 

generously donated books to our 

church library.  This generosity 

has resulted in some repetition 

of favorite books.  Our problem 

at this time is over-crowding due to limited space.  Also, it seems that the demand 

for books has decreased with the advent of the Kindle and other electronic devices. 
 

A suggestion has been made that donors be given the opportunity to reclaim their 

donated books.  If the donors have no desire to reclaim the books, the duplicates 

can be donated to a local charity. 
 

Before any disposal of books, it would be a good idea to have a book expert avail-

able to identify any book that might have value as a collectible. 
 

In addition to ñthe book expertò, an able-bodied volunteer would be useful to do 

heavy lifting and reaching books on the uppermost shelves. 
 

Thank you, 
 

Martha Dennis, Library Coordinator 

Lou Baldwin, Facilitiesô Chairman 

Door Casings 
 

The painting of the door casings will continue 

in the childrenôs wing.  Each casing will cost 

about $30.  If anyone would like to pay for a 

door, please see Lou Baldwin for info or make 

a check to the church and note Second Mile 

Money/Paint on the memo line.  175 years is 

fast approaching and our facility is beginning 

to shine!  "I give thanks to my God through 

Jesus Christ for all of you"...... Romans 1:8 

Work Day 
 

We will have a ñspruce up the whole 

churchò day in preparation for our 175th 

Anniversary celebration. It will be Saturday, 

November 5th,  at 9:00 am. There will be 

work to do inside and out - everyone is 

needed to help!  Coffee & breakfast will be 

provided.  Come help! 
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Mission & Outreach 

Food Pantry Contributions 
 

18 boxes of cereal 

Opportunities to Serve in November 
 

Abundant Life Soup Kitchen  
Tuesday, November 15th (10 a.m. ï 1 p.m.) 

 

Habitat for Humanity   
Saturday, November 5th 

 

 

Operation Christmas Child   

dedication will be Sunday, November 13th.  

Letôs see if we can get 175 boxes for 175 years again this year!  

Pick up your box at the church office.  
 

Need ideas?  Go to www.samaritanspurse.org  

and click on Operation Christmas Child. 

 

Jesus said ñGo!ò so we go, ñFeed!ò so we feed, ñMake disciplesò so we make disciples in His Name.  

The church is a hospital for sinners and a launching pad for missional service in our community and 

ñto the ends of the earthò. 

Mission and Outreach needs you to join our team. We meet once each 
month and the time is flexible to meet your needs. Please see our Missional 
Handbook in our website for our mission statement and current team mem-
bers at: http://www.fpcgriffin.org/wp-content/uploads/2016-Missional-
Handbook.pdf  page 11. This is a great way to serve not only our church, 
but the local and the international community. If interested, contact Bill Farr 
or any team member = Bob Gordon, Bill Day, Andy Musser, Marion Musser, 
Pastor Drew.  

Community Thanksgiving Meal 
 

Contact Barbara McTigue if you would like to help 

with cookies or turkeys for the Griffin community 

Thanksgiving day meal through St. John Lutheran 

Church. 

He taught us to serve through His example, now it is 
our turn! The resurrected Christ told His disciples in the 
Great Commission: Matthew 28:18 -20 (NLT)  
ñI have been given all authority in heaven and on earth. 
Therefore, go and make disciples of all the nations, 
baptizing them in the name of the Father and the Son 
and the Holy Spirit.ò Check out the many local mis-
sions, International and Internet missions YOU can serve in as listed in our Missional Hand-
book.  There you will find the types of duties, activities expected of you while serving.  

Coming in December .... 
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Christmas Program- December 14th 
 

Why in the world are we talking about the Christmas Program this early?  

Practice , Practice , Practice, thatôs why. 

     This program will not only involve the children of First Presbyterian, but many of the adults too.  More 

information about that will come soon.  BUT now we want to lay out the children practice schedule.  They 

will be learning songs with the chimes so it is important that they come to every practice.  I am listing the 

practices below.  Note that the times are different each time.    
 

Nov 2nd  6:00-6:30 

Nov. 9th 6:30-7:00 We have a dinner that evening 

Dec. 7th 6:00-7:00 extra 30 minutes because this is  

the last practice before the program 

Dec. 14th LIVE PROGRAM Dinner 6:00-6:30 followed by program. 

 

                                       Mimi  

Advent Schedule overview 
 

Sunday, 11/27 First Sunday of Advent 

Wednesday, 11/30 Hanging of the Greens 

Wednesday, 12/14 Christmas Program  

Saturday,12/24 Christmas Eve Service at 5 p.m. 

Sunday, 12/25 Christmas Day Service at 11 a.m. 

Sunday, 12/25 Christmas Day Dinner Outreach 

Christmas Dinner 

 
Itôs time to start thinking and planning for our annual Christmas Dinner.  

This year, due to increased costs, we are going to have the opportunity to 

cook the turkeys ourselves!  They will be delivered frozen, on Dec. 14th.   

You can come to the dinner, watch the childrenôs program, and take your 

turkey and pan home.  What a fun day!  The cooked turkeys need to be 

back to the church on Christmas Eve by 10:00 am, when the carving will 

begin. 

http://www.samaritanspurse.org/
http://www.fpcgriffin.org/wp-content/uploads/2016-Missional-Handbook.pdf
http://www.fpcgriffin.org/wp-content/uploads/2016-Missional-Handbook.pdf
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